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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

There were no odor reports in the month of November.

Station 9 by-pass pumping was taken over by D’allessandro to perform piping changes for the

pipe bursting project.

The VFD for RAS pump #3 has been replaced. The previous VFD had failed. This allows for

more precise control of the return sludge to the activated sludge process.

Inland Waters, our subcontractor, has been to Hull to perform the fall portion of the camera work

and line cleaning.

The boilers for the building heating system have been serviced and tested for efficiency as

required by law.

Pump Station A, Valley Beach Ave., failed. One pump was down and the second one failed

before the first could be repaired. A float control diesel pump was obtained and used to control

wetwell level. That pump became clogged and wastewater was spilled into the Ocean before the

pump could be cleared and turned back on.


